FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This request relates to Independent Social Work (ISW) assessments commissioned by your council in the calendar year 2024.

Please provide the following:
1. Number of ISW assessments commissioned in 2024, broken down by assessment type where possible:

· Form F assessments

· Special Guardianship Order (SGO) assessments

· Connected Persons assessments

· Parenting assessments

· Sibling assessments

· ParentAssess reports (or equivalent specialist assessments, if applicable)

2. Average total cost per assessment, inclusive of all associated costs such as agency commission and/or third-party fees.

3. Average time from referral to allocation of an ISW for the above assessments.

4. Estimated time spent by internal staff (e.g., commissioning officers, service managers) managing the ISW commissioning process per assessment.

5. Details of any internal Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) or service standards the council tracks in relation to:

· Timeliness of assessments (from referral to completion)

· Quality of assessments (e.g., manager ratings, audit outcomes, or court feedback)

Please provide this information in electronic format. If any part of the request is unclear or would require refinement to fall within the cost limits, please let me know and I will be happy to revise it.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format.  Given there are many different types of ISW’s, staff would need to trawl through all case files to identify the relevant records and types of ISW’s etc.  Each case file would then need to be cross referenced with the relevant invoice, assess the time involved from referral to allocation, staff time spent per process etc.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
